Shelton Vance

| S
From: Evans, William B. <William.Evans@hindscc.edu>

Sent: Monday, February 18, 2019 4:17 PM

To: Shelton Vance

Subject: Police Vehicles

Mr. Vance,

Per our conversation last Friday, | have spoken to Sheriff Randy Tucker about the possibility of Madison County donating
used patrol vehicles to Hinds Community College Campus Police. | previously worked at Madison County Sheriff’s
Department under then Sheriff, Toby Trowbridge and still have a good relationship with the department. Hinds
Community College hired me in January, 2012 as Chief of Police. At the community college level, budgets are tight and
purchasing patrol vehicles are extremely difficult due to funding. Any help / donation of used patrol units will be
extremely beneficial to me and my staff, no matter the number. One is better than none. |sincerely hope that you can
assist us with this effort to better equip our campus law enforcement officers. | look forward to hearing from you
regardless is the news is good or not so good. Thank you in advance for your time sir.

William Barton Evans
Chief of Police

Hinds Community College
501 East Main Street
Raymond, MS 39154
601-857-32°70 - Office
601-857-3883 ~ Fax
William.evans@hindscc.edu



